[image: image1.wmf]

DATE

Dear _____,

I am writing to formally notify you that we will be proceeding with evaluating you for (reappointment/promotion) to (rank) in the Department of ______. This (reappointment/promotion) does (does not) convey tenure.

I would suggest that you familiarize yourself with the standards for (reappointment/promotion) by reviewing the Stanford Faculty Handbook and appointment forms. They can be found at: www.stanford.edu/dept/provost/faculty/policies/handbook/b.html. In your case, you should review Form (B2 for reappointment; B3 for promotion with tenure).

The (reappointment/promotion) involves getting both external and internal letters from experts in your field. We will thus need an updated curriculum vita, a short research and teaching statement, and an electronic copy of your publications in pdf format. You may include preprints of recently submitted papers with these, if you’d like. These documents will be sent to the reviewers of your file and will be made available to the senior faculty in the department.

Professor ____ will be chairing your review committee. Professors ________ will also serve on the committee. Please respond promptly to the committee's request for information as we are doing our best to meet the University’s deadlines. To give you a sense of the timetable, it normally takes six months from the beginning of the process to submittal to the Provost and university Advisory Board. Of course, there are variables that may allow this to go more quickly or more slowly. We will do our best to keep you posted on our progress, but do not hesitate to contact either (committee chair) or myself if you have any questions along the way. When the committee has completed their evaluation, the department faculty will discuss the merits of your case for (reappointment/promotion) and, if positive, forward the package for review by the Earth Sciences Council and the dean. If approved at that level, the package is then sent on to the university’s Advisory Board and Provost for their review and recommendation to the President and Board of Trustees for final approval.

The entire review process for [reappointment/promotion] is strictly confidential. The University takes extensive measures to protect the privacy of candidates by preserving the confidentiality of the information it receives about them. The University also expects that candidates will similarly respect the confidentiality of the process. Accordingly, please do not request or seek to discover confidential information from those involved in the review process, either while the process is underway or after it has concluded. If you have any questions about the process, its timing, or its eventual outcome, it is best to discuss them with the committee chair or me.

Sincerely,













[image: image2..pict]_1048165890.doc
[image: image1.png]STANFORD

ScHOOL OF EARTH SCIENCES








